
Respected madam, 

I hope you are doing well. This is with the reference of show cause issued to under sign.  

I want to clear some facts first regarding the misunderstanding happened about the 

stool sampling collection. I have also cleared my position to my superior respected Area 

Coordinator Dr. Shumila and Dr. Najeebullah. 

On said date we visited the AFP case with vaccinator and Dr. Njeebullah thoroughly 

briefed the process of stool sampling to the mother of that AFP case. Immediately after 

our visit, child’s mother left for home due to sudden death in her family, out of city. The 

child was left with her grandmother. Though the mother briefed that lady regarding the 

sampling procedure but she misunderstood to collect the urine sample. On the 

collection date of samples i.e.18th Feb, Friday at 12:30 pm, when I was reached by 

vaccinator and informed regarding the completion of samples, I was out with my wife in 

a clinic, who was not feeling well and I guided the vaccinator to collect and submit 

samples in DHA ILR. He is also an experienced worker and has been working for the 

last 8 years and has already assisted for many samples before. He overlooked and I, 

because of some unavoidable circumstances in family, relied on him being experienced. 

Additionally, Respected Madam Shumaila has also assigned me weekly stool sampling 

on average, at CMH, and there has never occurred any problem until this time when the 

vaccinator made an error which caused all this to happen. 

My dedication towards work can be analyzed from the completion of tasks on which I 

have been given rewards from respected Area Coordinator for last three consecutive 

campaigns. I have won prizes in second and third last campaigns among 23 UCPOs. In 

addition, in the last campaign, I have been rewarded with an appreciation certificate 

from district. These might give a clear position and/or proof of how seriously I do take 

my work and job.  

Respected madam, I regret on said incident on my account. I already apologized worthy 

Area Coordinator Dr. Shumaila and IO Dr. Najeebullah. I also apologize on said casual 

behavior though never did deliberately. I assure you this will not happen in future and I 

may be given chance to contribute in the noble cause of Polio. 

  

 

On Wed, Mar 2, 2022 at 6:03 PM Mirza Amjad Iqbal <mirzaamjadiqbal5@gmail.com> wrote: 

Acknowledged.  

On Tue, Mar 1, 2022, 5:27 PM Raazia <raazia.rehman@ctc.org.pk> wrote: 

Dear Amjad, 
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This is with reference to the complaint received regarding you about providing misleading information 
and a casual attitude in your capacity as UCPO. Please find the attached Show Cause Letter and share 
your response within a stipulated time. 

  

Please acknowledge this email. 

  

Looking forward to your prompt response. 

 

Regards, 

Syeda Raazia Rehman 

Project Associate 

CHIP Training & Consulting 

 


